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HOLY CHILD PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 
WE ARE COMMITTED TO THE SAFETY,  

WELLBEING AND PROTECTION OF THE CHILDREN IN OUR CARE 

 
 

Hello | Wominjeka | Kudual | Chào | Γεια σας | Ciao | Bongu | مرحبا | Merhaba | Hola | Ayubowan |  أھلا | Kamusta | Namaste 

Did we miss your language?  Please let us know 
 

 

  A NOTE FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 

Hello Holy Child Families, 
 
Welcome back to Term Four! Hoping that you had a relaxing two weeks and enjoyed 
spending time with family and friends. It is great to see the students back at school with 
such big smiles on their faces.  
 
At the end of Term Three you had the opportunity to speak with your child’s classroom 
teacher. These meetings are a valuable part of the teaching and learning process. Your 
child’s teacher would have updated you on your child’s learning progress, set goals for the 
remainder of the year and suggested strategies that you can use to assist your child at 
home. I encourage you to contact your child’s teacher at any time when you have a question 
or concern. 
 
This year in particular has been a very busy one for Mr Alan Smith and the Staff Leadership 
Team. As a school we are currently under what is called ‘school review’. This means that, 
“Does Holy Child meet the minimum standards and requirements for School Registration?” 
Over the coming weeks an independent assessment will be made from a registered ‘School 
Reviewer’ whose job it is to investigate how well the school is operating in its capacity as a 
school? 

I have been fortunate as Holy Child’s Deputy Principal to have worked alongside Alan in this process. Having only been at Holy Child for 
twelve months I have been able to utilize my experience with fresh eyes and with new ideas and perspectives. I can tell you confidently that 
Holy Child School is operating well above the minimum standards!  Alan and I are looking forward to welcoming our ‘School Reviewer’ over 
the coming weeks, gaining some feedback and reporting this feedback to the school community. 
 
A few reminders: 

 Please do your very best to make sure that your child is at school on time and that they remain at school for the full school day. 
 Next week the dental van will be at Holy Child for the week. It will be parked at the front of the school near the office. You would already 

be aware if your child has an appointment with this service. 
 On Thursday and Friday of week 2 (next week), Mr Alan Smith and the School Staff Leadership Team will be away at a conference. The 

‘Leading Teachers-in-Charge’ will be Mrs Deodrin Correa and Ms Julie Previtera 
 
Lastly, thank you for the flowers and kind sentiments expressed with the passing of my Dad, Brian at the end of last term. I am truly blessed 
and privileged to be part of the wonderful Holy Child School community. 
 
God bless you all - please continue to pray for world peace. 
 
Mr Guy Toomey 
(Deputy Principal/Religious Education Leader)  
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 SCHOOL GROUND HOURS SUNSMART FOOD AND DRINK 

 GATES OPEN 8:30 AM 

 GATES CLOSE 3:40 PM 

Children playing outside the school 
grounds, before and after school, are 
not supervised until 8.30am before 
school and up to 3.40pm after school. 
Many children are going to the Jack 
Culpin Car Park\Reserve and Gibbs 
Reserve, before and after school, to 
wait for their parents’ drop-off and 
pick-up. We are not able to supervise 
your children in these areas. 

Please ensure that your children are 
collected from the School Grounds in 
Area 1. If your child is not collected by 
3.40pm they are to be collected from 
the Reception Foyer. 

 

Australia has one of the highest rates of skin 
cancer in the world.  

In Victoria, from September through to the 
end of April, average UV levels are 3 and 
above, which is when UV radiation can 
damage skin and eyes and lead to skin 
cancer.  When the UV Index is 3 and above: 
1. Slip on sun-protective clothing 

2. Slop on SPF30+, broad spectrum, 
water resistant sunscreen - put it on 
20 minutes before you go outdoors 
and every two hours afterwards 

3. Slap on a hat - that protects your 
face, head, neck and ears 

4. Seek shade 

5. Slide on some sunglasses - make 
sure they meet Australian Standards. 

Holy Child is a SunSmart School and we 
enforce NO HAT NO PLAY. 

Children must wear the school hat during 
the break times at school. 

During warmer weather 
DRINK MORE WATER 

As the weather warms up it is 
important that our children drink 
regularly.  
Children will need a clearly 
named and refillable drink bottle. 
 
Please do not send food that 
needs re-heating. 
Due to health and safety, we are 
unable to heat children's food at 
school. 

During cooler weather 
As the weather cools, ensure 
children are appropriately 
dressed for cold rainy days and if 
they are wearing a beanie or 
gloves that they are navy blue or 
black.   

Beanies are available for 
purchase at the School. 

   

BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL CARE 
 

 Before School Care and After School Care  
is available at Holy Child every school day 

 
Regular Bookings 
Before School Care is available from 6.30 am to 8.45 am and costs $2.40 after Child Care Subsidy is applied. 
After School Care is available from 3.20 pm to 6.00pm and costs $3.30 after Child Care Subsidy is applied. 

Casual Bookings 
Before School Care is available from 6.30 am to 8.45 am and costs $2.85 after Child Care Subsidy is applied. 
After School Care is available from 3.20 pm to 6.00pm and costs $3.75 after Child Care Subsidy is applied. 
You need to register your child once before you use the service. Please call the school office, leave your name with Reception and 
someone will call you back to assist with registering your child. 
 
You need to register before you can use the service. 
If you are interested, contact Camp Australia on 1300 105 343 or oshc@campaustralia.com.au.  
 

 

Holy Child Primary School 
is a Smoke-Free Zone 

 

mailto:oshc@campaustralia.com.au
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 PREP AM 

Prep Assembly 

On Friday 2 September our Prep children hosted a school assembly. They were very excited and a bit nervous too. The children sang ‘The Butterfly 
Song’ during prayer and some children were also able to speak about our learning using the microphone. We are very proud of your efforts Prep. 
Well done!  

Mr Marchione and Miss Richardson 
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 HUB 
 

TERM 4 – 2022 

DATE PROGRAM TIME LOCATION 

 
Monday 
 

 
English Class 
 
Barista coffee training 
Session 1: (to be confirm) 
 

 
9.15am-12.15pm 
 
9.30am- 3.00pm 

 
Hub 1 
 
Canteen 
 

 
Tuesday 
 

Playgroup  
 
English Conversational class 
 
Barista coffee training 
Session 2: (to be confirm)  
 
Family support / Drop- in 
Services 
 

9.30am-11.30am 
 
9.30am-11.30am 
 
 
9.30am- 3.00pm 
 
2.30am-3.30pm 

Hub 2 
 
Hub 1 
 
 
Canteen 
 
 
Hub 1 
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 NOTICES 

ALL children  
should be wearing hats during term 4.  

If a new hat is required,  
it can be purchased from the Uniform Shop. 
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